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Date: August 2015 

MNR-15 
Date: October 2016 Date: April 2017 Date: June 2017  

MNRF-15B Socio 
economics 

 See comment above response for MNRF #10 
 
“MNR requests more information on the ‘no fishing policy’ 
that Canadian Malarctic plans to implement.   Has the policy 
been prepared?  …how will this policy be enforced? Will this 
policy only pertain to Marmion Lake (upper, lower or both?) 
Or will the policy extend to nearby lakes too? Is the suggested 
questionnaire for workers who are not staying at camp, or for 
all workers who may be fishing in the evenings on other 
lakes? 
 
MNRF appreciates the acknowledgment there is potential for 
impacts to the fishery.  This needs to be included in the TDS 
documents.  
 
In order to capture the changes and impacts to existing 
anglers and resource based tourism, MNRF continues to 
suggest that CMC conduct angling effort surveys on the 
Marmion system, at minimum, to better understand the 
social-economic impacts that will be caused by the start-up of 
their operations. 
 
Regarding the restriction to access commonly used public 
fishing areas, it should be clarified what this means.  That is, if 
it understood the public continue to have access to leased 
mine lands (which is a large portion of the LSA). Case in point 
– the launch site at the current camp location is no longer 
accessible to the public.  There needs to be a clear 
understanding of what public access will or will not be 
restricted.” 

In response to comments from the MNRF, 
CMC has completed a more detailed 
assessment of the potential impacts of a 
1,200 person camp on fishing and hunting 
pressure and opportunities in the Local and 
Regional study areas.  The results of this 
assessment are provided in the attached 
memorandum which will be submitted as 
part of a formal addendum to the Final 
EIS/EA.   
 
CMC will implement a bi-annual fishing and 
hunting effort survey of all site employees as 
part of an approved Project monitoring 
program to evaluate effect predictions. The 
design of the survey will be reviewed with 
MNRF following Project approval.  A 
commitment to conduct bi-annual hunting 
and fishing survey is included in the Project 
commitments registry. 
 
Attachment: Technical Memorandum: 
Assessment of Potential Impacts to Fishing 
and Hunting 

MNRF requests that the maps 
to be presented for Public 
Review show the appropriate 
location of the preferred 
alternative for the on-Site 
Worker Camp. As well any 
reference to a Public Boat 
Launch should be removed 
from the documents. 

In the future, any map 
generated for public review 
will show the appropriate 
location for the preferred 
alternative for the on-site 
accommodation camp. 
 
Reference to a public boat 
launch has been removed 
from the memorandum 
attachment.   
 
Attachment: Technical 
Memorandum: Assessment 
of Potential Impacts to 
Fishing and Hunting Pressure 
and Opportunities - 
Hammond Reef Gold Project; 
Revision 1 

N/A 
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